

## Sandgate Primary School

Everyone deserves the taste of success

Issue 23 Friday 11th March 2022

## Red Nose Day - Friday 18th March 2022

To support Red Nose Day, children are able to come to school wearing something red. This can be as simple as red socks or hairband, or as extravagant as red face paint or hair - the choice is yours. We ask for a voluntary contribution of £1 please.



Monday 14th March	Tuesday 15th March	Wednesday 16th March	Thursday 17th March	Friday 18th March
Lunchtime Multi Sports Club Years 1 & 2 Gymnastics 3.15pm-4.15pm (Please contact: info@venturecamps. co.uk 07548 294804)	Karate (Small Hall) 3.30pm-4.30pm (Please contact Sensei Trevor on 07966686377)	Forest School, Lions Rocksteady PM	Year 5 Swimming Forest School, Bears Dance Club 3.15pm-4.00pm (Please contact Charley on 07772 637271)	Lunchtime Football Club Years 3 & 4

Thank you to everyone for your amazing cake donations, these are very gratefully received and thank you to all of you who were able to help with the cake sale after school.











Congratulations to Caspar, Danesh, Oakley, Isaac and **Toby from Tigers who came** 3<sup>rd</sup> in the Under 10's Kent **Hockey Championships for** the Folkestone Optimists last weekend! Well done to all!

Over the last couple of years there have been, and still are, some really difficult things happening across the world, and closer to home. Covid brought an unprecedented set of challenges to the school as teachers, as pupils and as families; straight on the back of the pandemic, Ofsted created a new set of stress and challenge for the staff and governors at the school; the untimely loss of Mrs Uttley was a shock which reverberated through the school, and of course, the current situation in Ukraine is devastating for all, particularly for those in the school family directly affected.

As governors, we recognise the strain this has on all of us, and we have committed to put wellbeing and support at the heart of what we do – the wellbeing of staff, of the children and also the families, is something we take very seriously. We discuss it frequently with the Senior Leadership Team, and it is a standalone item at the governor meetings, to ensure everything possible is being done to provide support, and access to support, wherever it is needed.

## Gold Book

Congratulations to the following children who were rewarded in the Gold Book this week:

Harlow F	Bumblebees	Eli O	Bears
Florence H	Bumblebees	Alice V	Bears
Indie E	Butterflies	Caleb H	Seahorses
Isabelle M	Butterflies	Freya W	Seahorses
Maivie-Rae C	Rabbits	Jack J	Turtles
Annabel T	Rabbits	Isabella M-J	Turtles
Teddy C	Owls	Ellena G	Geckos
Olivia D	Owls	Noah M	Geckos
Harry W	Penguins	Daniil T	Tigers
Kyle C	Penguins	Joe W-B	Tigers
Reuben B	Panthers	Maya B	Gorillas
Otto W	Panthers	Aaron G	Gorillas
Ida D	Lions	Harry M	Eagles
Louie Q-R	Lions	Alicia G	Eagles